

District Governors October Newsletter

Fellow Lions,

Another month of service completed. I have started my visits, and I am enjoying the opportunity to see members I know and meeting new members along the way. Time is quickly flying by. PCC Peter and I thank you for the hospitality extended to us during my visits. I have had the pleasure to induct a new member in Baddeck and one in Windsor during my visit. It is always great to bring new members into our organization.

I hope everyone is registered for the Fall Cabinet Meeting in Shelburne. The Shelburne & Area Lions Club have been working hard to make this a great weekend. As well, the Bridgewater Lions Club are preparing for the upcoming District Bowling Tournament, scheduled for October 21st, 2017.

Lions Orientation sessions are currently ongoing. There was one in Enfield / Elmsdale on Sept 23^{rd} and one in Antigonish on Sept 30^{th} . There are still two more scheduled, one in Kingston on Oct 21^{st} and one in Eastern Passage / Cow Bay on Oct 28^{th} . I hope that, not only new Lions take part in these very informative sessions, but older Lions are also encouraged to attend to refresh their knowledge with up to date information.

My visits for the month of October are as follows:

2 – Oxford	10 – Canning	23 – Annapolis Royal
3 – Cabot Trail	12 – Kentville	24 – Shelburne
4 – Whycocomagh	17 – Riverport	25 - Barrington
5 – Enfield/Elmsdale	18 – Meteghan	
9 – Stellarton	19 – Yarmouth	

Remember – Respect is a very powerful thing. If you respect your members, they will respect you in return.

Namaste Lions.

Yours in Lionism,

DG Rhonda

